Hataitai Residents Association May 2023 Meeting Minutes

Present: Tim Beverstock, Zandra Brickhill, Sonya Rafter, Isaac Woodbridge, Martin Woodbridge.

Apologies: Jane Scoular
QR Code
· Martin emailed his QR coed promoting the HRA to the Committee. Isaac will get five copies printed and laminated for Martin to display round the Hataitai area.
Action points:

· As above

Litter Blitz Drainage Photos

· Martin emailed round a montage of before and after photos of the cleaned drains. Isaac emailed this to Tim Brown, Motukairangi/Eastern Ward Councillor.
· Tim Brown forwarded to the appropriate WCC team for follow-up.
Tree planting grants
· The HRA has missed the deadline for the Individual and Community Grant applications

· Suggested to try again next year putting in applications as the HRA with a couple of individuals to back this up.
Joint Management Committee (JMC) Meeting

· The Joint Management Committee (JMC) intend to have a one a year combined planning meeting as there is some overlaps with each of the groups. This will be an opportunity for each of the groups to have input.
· This meeting is provisionally down for September.The groups are the HRA, HCCCA and HCRT.

Give Way Traffic Island at Hataitai Entrance

· Zandra contacted the WCC about getting the traffic island cleaned up and some plants reinstated to improve the appearance of the entrance to Hataitai.

· The WCC acknowledge her request but said there is high demand for traffic engineers to do area assessments. This may result in a delay in something happening.

· Isaac suggested Zandra ask Terri to check if a garden was meant to be reinstated when the Hataitai sign was removed. If this is the case then the job was not completed then this can be used to get the request reprioritised.

Action points

· Zandra to contact Terri as above.
Coolsville Graffitti

· Zandra worked with Sonya, Jardena and Terri O’Neill to paint over the graffiti on the side of Coosville Cartel. A great win for everyone.

Hataitai Happenings article

· Tim has sent the completed draft of the Hataitai Happenings article to the HH editors. It was hoped to get a photo of the meeting in action. However meeting attendance was low so will revisit this at the June meeting.
Action points

· Rest of the Committee to send their survey responses in so there is lots of material to help write the article with.

General Business

· The Committee would like to acknowledge the recent passing of long term Wellington City Council employee Sid Keelan. Sid was a big supporter of the Hatatai Litter Blitz providing rubbish bags and collecting them at the end of each event.
Meeting closed at 8.15pm
